
 

The Honorable President and        November 8, 2021 

Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

 

Position: Does not object 

 

The Department of Real Estate is reporting on 21-0109 City Property - Renaming Calverton 

Elementary/Middle School to Katherine Johnson Global Academy. The purpose of this is to change the 

name of Calverton Elementary/Middle School, located at 201 North Bend Road, to Katherine Johnson 

Global Academy. 

This name change is part of the 21st Century Schools Building Plan. Katherine Johnson was an American 

mathematician and researched. As one of the first black woman mathematicians employed by NASA, 

she helped put an astronaut into orbit around Earth. Students, community groups, and school staff 

voted in support of this name change. 

The Department of Real Estate does not object to 21-0109. 

If you have any questions, please contact KC Kelleher, Director of Communication for the Office of the 

Comptroller at KC.Kelleher@baltimorecity.gov. 

 

CC: Celeste Amato, Chief of Staff, Comptroller’s Office 

       KC Kelleher, Director of Communication, Comptroller’s Office 

       Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office      

Department of Real Estate, Room 304, City Hall 

21-0109 City Property - Renaming Calverton Elementary/Middle School 

to Katherine Johnson Global Academy 

Andy Frank, Real Estate Officer 


